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MEMBERS IN MINISTRY
June 25, 2023

MINISTERS FOR THE COMMUNITY: EVERY MEMBER
Pastor: Jane B. Johnson
Secretary: Bobbie Hall
Clerk of Session: Elaine Zingg
Choir Director: Edy Panjaitan
Organist: Patricia Penrose
Pianist: Edy Panjaitan
Treasurer: Michael Milam

MINISTERS FOR VISION AND MISSION: SESSION:
Class of 2023
Tom Hlasten
Susan Thomas
Joyce Holben

Class of 2024
John Mikelson
Barbara Pettit
Elaine Zingg

Class of 2025
Pat Mikelson
Jewell McCliment
Barbara Taphorn
                          

MINISTERS FOR MEMBER CARE: DEACONS

We are open for worship in 
the church at 10:15 am. 
Masks are optional, but 
recommended. Fellowship 
Hour follows after worship. 
We continue to have 
worship on line each 
Sunday morning at 10:15 
am. You can tune in by 
your computer or 
telephone.

If you are using a phone to 
connect, dial 
312-626-6799 and then 
enter ID:

542 773 5626#. 
When 
prompted for a 
password 
enter 
355142#.

If you are using a 
computer to connect: 
Open your computer 
browser (Internet 
Explorer, Chrome or 
Safari) Enter 
https://zoom.us
542 773 5626 in the 
address bar. Follow 
screen instructions. 
Password: 6NgnrH

MEMBERS SERVING IN 
OTHER PLACES:
• Allen Wollenberg, Pike 

County Outreach Council 
of Churches

• Mark, Jenny, Kella Rosa, 
and Aika Estela O’Hare

   Papay-Costa Rica
• Jim McGill, Sudan

     Irene Clark              Barbara Patterson

COMMITTEES:
Discipleship and Worship: Pastor Jane 
Evangelism & Mission: Pat Mikelson
Fellowship: Barbara Taphorn
Finance & Stewardship: Susan Thomas
Congregant Care: Joyce Holben
Nominating: Pat Mikelson
Personnel: Pat Mikelson
Presbytery: Barbara Pettit
Presbyterian Women: Pat Penrose
Property: Barbara Pettit
Technology/Communication: John Mikelson
 



CONTINUING EDUCATION IN AUGUST
REV. JANE JOHNSON
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As a part of their terms of call, Presby- 
terian ministers get two weeks for study 
leave each year. More and more as the 
years go by, it is challenging to find 
worthwhile continuing education oppor- 
tunities. Scioto Valley Presbytery has 
given me the opportunity to attend what I 
think will be a wonderful training event the 
first week in August – Mediation Skills 
Training Institute taught by the Lombard 
Mennonite Peace Center. 

This is a 5-day event that is designed to 
equip church leaders with the knowledge 
and skills necessary to deal effectively 
with interpersonal, congregational, and 
other forms of group conflict. It also 
includes a component on congregational 
mediation and consultation, placed within 
the context of family systems theory. 

Conflict is an inevitable part of life, 
whether in the home, school, community, 
church, or workplace. Having the skills to 
function effectively in emotionally intense, 
conflicted situations is important for all of 
us, especially those of us who are leaders. 
I look forward to this learning opportunity.

Here is what my study leave and 
vacation schedule looks like for the rest 
of the year.

Study Leave – 
July 30 -August 5 – Mediation Skills 
Training Institute/ Lombard Mennonite 
Training Center

Vacation – 
May 8, 15, 22 (Monday–already taken)
July 5, 6, 7 (3 days)
September 12 – 19 (week + 1 day)
November 21, 22 and 24
December 26 and 27

This is three weeks. The fourth week I 
will reserve if I need a day or two
sometime due to fatigue since I am still 
in recovery mode. If I don’t need it, I’d
like to use it in 2024, which Kathy Nice 
said was fine with Session approval. I 
may need to save a week of study 
leave for 2024 also. Study leave can be 
saved for up to three years.



2

Our Session met on Wednesday, June 
21, 2023, and as part of Mike Milam’s 
financial report we made a minor 
adjustment to where we record payment 
of the church’s property taxes.  The 
church owes taxes on the wooded portion 
of its property that is located behind the 
church and runs down to the creek, and 
on its manse.  These payments had been 
registered separately under Church 
Property Taxes and Manse Maintenance.  
It did not make sense to list taxes under 
manse maintenance.  So, we approved 
combining the amounts and placing them 
under an account named Property Taxes.  
This does not change the total amount 
budgeted for 2023.
 
Session also approved purchasing a new 
clothes washer for the manse as the old 
one that is there gets stuck in the wash 
cycle and will not move beyond it.  We 
also discussed the need to get the 
upholstered seats of the chairs in the 
sanctuary cleaned as they are getting 

dirty as a result of having a series of 
accidents happen in them.
 
We received pastor Jane’s Pastor’s report 
in which she lists all of her recent phone 
calls to, and home and hospital visits with, 
church members/friends.  She also 
pointed out that after completing the eight 
weeks of disability leave the insurance 
company approved, she used three 
Mondays in May, which were part of her 
contractual vacation days, to rest at home 
to build physical endurance for her return 
to full time pastoral duties.
 
As part of my Clerk’s Report, I had 
Session approve Ann Oyer’s request to 
remove her name from our membership 
roll as she has joined Calvary United 
Methodist Church where her late 
husband. Paul Oyer, had been a member 
prior to his death.
 
Our next Session meeting is scheduled for 
Wednesday, July 19th.  

OUR SESSION AT WORK
ELAINE OSER ZINGG
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ary cleaned as they are getting Wednesday, July 19th.  

Holy Trinity, detail 
of Iconostasis in 
Greek Catholic 
Co-cathedral of 
Saints Cyril and 
Methodius in 
Zagreb, Croatia
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Our committee met on Monday, June 
19, 2023 at the home of Irene Clark at 
1:00 pm. The purpose of the meeting 
was to divide the church member/-
friend roster so that visitations and 
greetings can occur more regularly.

This report indicates rather large num-
bers since the Session did not meet in 
May. I offer this combined report:

Eleven Couriers were delivered. Three 
errands were run. Five cards were 
sent. 32 visits in homes and hospitals 
were made. 12 telephone calls were 

made. Several e-mails and texts were 
sent. 17 casual visits occurred. Three 
deliveries of food were made. 13 trans-
portations were made, and five services 
were attended. Home communions were 
taken by Pastor Jane and an elder, for a 
total of 12 participants.

Our committee continues to rely on 
accurate reporting of other Session 
members to help us be certain we are 
getting folks visited. Thank you to the 
Session members in this regard. Please 
continue to pray for our members and 
friends.  

CONGREGANTS’ CARE
JOYCE HOLBEN

A BIT OF HUMOR
Reporters interviewing a 104-year-old woman:

“And what do you think is the best thing about being 104?” the reporter asked.

She simply replied, “No peer pressure.”
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

I feel like my body has gotten totally out of shape, so I got my doctor’s permission 
to join a fitness club and start exercising. I decided to take an aerobics class for 
seniors. I bent, twisted, gyrated, jumped up and down, and perspired for an hour. 
But, by the time I got my leotards on, the class was over.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
My memory’s not as sharp as it used to be. Also, my memory’s not as sharp as it 
used to be.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Know how to prevent sagging? Just eat till the wrinkles fill out.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
It’s scary when you start making the same noises as your coffee maker.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
These days about half the stuff in my shopping cart says, “For fast relief.”
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GARNET A. WILSON 
SUMMER READING 
PROGRAM
This year the PCUSA Pentecost funds donated 
$342 to support the Library’s summer reading 
program. Held in June and July, the reading pro-
gram encourages children to read and use the 
library. The program includes reading and craft 
activities as well as snack time.    

FOOD PANTRY
The Food Pantry is greatly in need of

RAMEN NOODLES 
(LOTS)

CANNED OR DRIED 
NAVY, PINTO & KIDNEY BEANS

CANNED 
CHILI BEANS
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Written by Regina Brett, 90 years old, of the 
Plain Dealer, Cleveland, Ohio .

To celebrate growing older, I once wrote the 
42 lessons life taught me. It is the most 
requested column I’ve ever written. My 
odometer rolled over to 90 in August, so 
here is the column once more:

1.  Life isn’t fair, but it’s still good.
2.   When in doubt, just take the next small 

step.
3.   Life is too short – enjoy it..
4.   Your job won’t take care of you when 

you are sick. Your friends and family will.
5.   Pay off your credit cards every month.
6.   You don’t have to win every argument. 

Stay true to yourself.
7.   Cry with someone. It’s more healing 

than crying alone.
8.   Save for retirement starting with your 

first pay check.
9.  When it comes to chocolate, resistance 

is futile.
10. Make peace with your past so it won’t 

screw up the present.
11. It’s OK to let your children see you cry.
12. Don’t compare your life to others. You 

have no idea what their journey is all 
about.

13. If a relationship has to be a secret, you 
shouldn’t be in it…

14.Take a deep breath. It calms the mind.
15. Get rid of anything that isn’t useful. Clut-

ter weighs you down in many ways.
16. Whatever doesn’t kill you really does 

make you stronger.
17. It’s never too late to be happy. But it’s all 

up to you and no one else.

18. When it comes to going after what 
you love in life, don’t take no for an 
answer.

19. Burn the candles, use the nice 
sheets, wear the fancy lingerie. Don’t 
save it for a special occasion. Today 
is special.

20. Over prepare, then go with the flow.
21. Be eccentric now. Don’t wait for old 

age to wear purple.
22. The most important sex organ is the 

brain.
23. No one is in charge of your happi-

ness but you.
24. Frame every so-called disaster with 

these words ‘In five years, will this 
matter?’

25. Always choose life.
26. Forgive but don’t forget.
27. What other people think of you is 

none of your business.
28. Time heals almost everything. Give 

time time.
29. However good or bad a situation is, 

it will change.
30. Don’t take yourself so seriously. No 

one else does..
31. Believe in miracles.
32. Don’t audit life. Show up and make 

the most of it now.
33. Growing old beats the alternative — 

dying young.
34. Your children get only one childhood.
35. All that truly matters in the end is that 

you loved.
36. Get outside every day. Miracles are 

waiting everywhere.

42 LIFE LESSONS

Continued on inside back cover
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SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT

1

2 3 4 85 6 7

16

9 11

17 18

10

19

12 13

21 22

1514

2625

20

24 28

Session 
1:30 pm

27

12

Session 
Reports 
due

Clergy 
Breakfast
9 am

Finance  
10 am

Prime Thyme 
Gardening 
5:30 pm

Courier 
Articles due

Adult Studies 
9:15 am

Worship  
10:15 am

29

Adult Studies 
9:15 am

Worship 
10:15 am

Adult Studies 
9:15 am

Worship
10:15 am

INDEPEN-
DENCE 
DAY

Office
Closed

31
Adult Studies 
9:15 am

Worship 10:15 am

30

23

Adult Studies 
9:15 am
Worship 10:15 am
Jane’s Study Leave

Jane’s Vacation
Bobbie’s 
Vacation

Jane’s 
Study Leave



Remember in Prayer:
Maurice Bailey
Gary Baker
Marilyn Beilstein 
Dan Beilstein
Sue Brondell
Jim Clark
John Dawson
Monica Dawson
Jean Earnhardt
Glenn Franklin
Jerry Hall
George Hartwell
Ruth Karner
Janet Marsh
Marty Miller
Barbara Patterson

Tom Patterson
Pat Penrose
Babsy Pettit
Steve Rhoades
Jeff & Nancy Sapienza
Nancy Seward
Lew Stratton
Angie Strewsbery
David Stinnett
Melissa Stinnett
Sue Thomas
Julia Washington
Kara Washington
Allen Wollenberg
Judy Wollenberg
Ruth Wonnell
Elaine Zingg

Bristol Health Care:
George Hartwell - 105
Bill Johnson - 113
Janet Marsh - 24
Nancy Seward - 205
Judy Wollenberg - 312

Birthdays:
Barbara Early - 3
Allen Wollenberg - 15
Dave Tallman - 22
Martha Miller - 29
Glenn Rudie - 29

Anniversaries:
Allen & Judy Wollenberg - 6

GREETERS 
July  Audrey & Cal Tysen
  Barbara Taphorn

August Sherri Sapienza
  Gerri Prod
  Barbara Taphorn

37. If we all threw our problems 
in a pile and saw everyone 
else’s, we’d grab ours back.

38. Envy is a waste of time. 
Accept what you already 
have not what you need.

39. The best is yet to come…
40. No matter how you feel, get 

up, dress up and show up.
41. Yield.
42. Life isn’t tied with a bow, but 

it’s still a gift.

42 LIFE LESSONS (continued from page 7) 
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